The Ultimate in Political Empowerment for Women
Women’s Political Empowerment is about getting women into leadership roles in the public sector. How about a woman in the most senior diplomatic position in the world? Should we go for that? I think so.

I know there is an upcoming presidential election in the U.S. that is potentially ground and ceiling breaking for women, but there will be another, equally important, election this year: the ninth United Nations Secretary-General (UN SG).

Gender equality and transparency are being called for to improve the UN process, including candidates of both genders, information on qualifications, scrutiny of candidates through 

public debate, and a regional rotation.

In the UN Charter, there is only a single sentence devoted to this process: “appointed by the General Assembly upon the recommendation of the Security Council”, which has meant in practice that the SG is is chosen by the five permanent members of the Security Council (US, Russia, China, France and the UK) in an informal regional rotation. Female candidates have rarely been put forward and the process has provided limited opportunity for examination of the merits of individual candidates.

Thankfully, some welcome changes are being put in place for the upcoming election. In February 2015, a group of women came together to launch a campaign to elect a woman as UN SG. In September 2015, a joint letter from the Presidents of the General Assembly and the Security Council was sent to all member states inviting them to nominate candidates. Four women and four men were nominated. Informal dialogues are being conducted with the nominees by the General Assembly this month, followed by hearings in London in June.

The Campaign to Elect a Woman UN Secretary General – 2016 is well organized and growing. Their slogan is “We have had 8 male Secretaries-General and our 9th should be a woman.” You can find information about the well qualified women candidates for SG on their website http://www.womansg.org/#!official-nominees/eb5cp. They are:

· Irina Bokova, nominated by the Government of Bulgaria, currently serving as Director-General of UNESCO

· Natalia Gherman, nominated by the Republic of Moldova, former Deputy Prime-minister and minister of Foreign Affairs and European Integration of  Moldova

· Vesna Pusic, nominated by the Government of Croatia, former First Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Foreign and European Affairs of Croatia

· Helen Clark, nominated by the Government of New Zealand, former first Prime Minister

Although it may be harder to find under the uproar over the US presidential election this year, pay attention to this space and lobby your government if you are in a position to do so. The election of a women Secretary General would be a giant step forward for women’s political empowerment, with global implications for years to come.

For more information on the candidates and the process, please read the April 4the New York Times article “UN Strives for Transparency in Picking New Secretary General”.

<link http://www.nytimes.com/2016/04/05/world/un-secretary-general-candidates-ban-ki-moon.html?rref=collection%2Ftimestopic%2FUnited%20Nations&action=click&contentCollection=timestopics&region=stream&module=stream_unit&version=latest&contentPlacement=1&pgtype=collection&_r=0>
